
TRIPLE CITIES RUNNERS CLUB 

OCTOBER 13, 2020 

 

CALLED TO ORDER: 7:05PM– VIA ZOOM 

 

PRESENT ON ZOOM: Grace Tabeek, Kevin Pasterchik, Ken Burt, Ray Fryc, Kate 

Warren,Sue Cain, Vince Fox, Jen Woltjen, Mike Thompson 

NOT PRESENT: Betsy Welch, Dave Fellows, Kat Hores, Dan Dougherty 

 

SECRETARY’S REPORT: Grace made motion to approve August minutes with corrections, 

second Kevin, motion passed. Yes-9  No-0  

 

TREASURERS REPORT: Ken reported very little activity, Reported total cost for 

gaitors mailed out to membership. Grace made motion to pass the treasurer’s 

report, Kevin second. Yes-9 No-0 

 

COMMUNICATIONS: Ray reported very little going on with TCRC social media sites. The 

Southern Tier X-country Series starting this weekend. Ken reported membership saw an influx of 

new members about 2 weeks ago. Possible that it's part of a discount from Confluence for 

entering the cross country series. 

 

VESTAL XX: There was some discussion of a strava challenge and you will not have to run the 

Vestal XX course. Aaron reported (through Ray) that the honor roll will not be in effect for 

2020. 

 

FORKS 15K: Discussion on refunding the full fee or just the race fee. Decided to refund just the 

race fee. 

. 

TURKEY TROT 5 MILER: Grace reported that she would like to open up registration with the 

option of going virtual. Will open up registration with no refunds given. Will get back to board 

regarding shirts. 

 

TCRC SOCIAL AND ANNUAL BANQUET: Not much to report at this time. Will report next 

month on any updates. 

 

SUNDAY GROUP RUNS: Will continue posting Sunday morning runs. 

 

OCTOBERFAST 5K: The race director asked TCRC to advertise the race. It was decided we 

will not per our policy. 

 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE: Ray thanked the board for their patience with the constant changes 

in the running community. He also thanked the TCRC race directors for all their work dealing 

with hard situations and thanked the board for their patience with some tough conversations. 

 



The Board thanked Ray, as President, for his constant vigilance dealing with the constant 

changing landscape of the virus and all the issues and complicated situations it presents to our 

running community. 

 

OTHER BUSINESS: Sue would like to put out a clothing order for TCRC merchandise with 

hopes of getting the items in time for Christmas. She will go through Logowise to order the 

merchandise and will get the  selection out to TCRC membership as soon as she has the items 

available for sale and the prices decided. 

 

ADJOURN: Grace made motion to adjourn, Ray second, motion passed at  

8:29pm. 

 

SUBMITTED BY: Grace Tabeek 

 

NEXT MEETING: Zoom meeting on November 10, 2020 at 7:00pm 
 


